Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association
Minutes of Trustees Meeting January 22, 2008

A meeting of the trustee of the Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association (“GNHA”) was called to order on Tuesday, January 22, 2008, by president Joe Verderber at 6:10 p.m. at the O’Connor home.  In attendance were Jim Biggar, Pam Fisher, Ray Jirousek, Michael O’Connor, and George Gates.  A quorum was therefore present.

Ray gave the Treasurer’s Report.  He indicated that all homeowners are paid up with dues through January 2008.

Total dollars in checking, savings and CDs equals $225,000.

Joe indicated that a resolution needs to be adopted to allow the trustees to deposit money at Third Federal Savings.  We had more than $100,000 at Countrywide, so some was moved to Third Federal.  George made a motion to adopt the resolution.  Jim seconded.  The resolution was adopted.

Doug Mory reported, by proxy, that J & J Painting had not totally finished with front doors – and therefore we are holding final payment to them until the job is complete.

Even though re-staining expenses have been light, we are still budgeting the regular amount just in case.

Joe got a call from Jim Buxton to say two trees in his yard had snapped.  There was no damage to the house.  Joe asked Michael to get an estimate from Turfscape for cutting them down.

George said he has had no recent comments from homeowners regarding plowing.

Jim confirmed that instead of 38 total lots, there will now be only 37.

The group reviewed 2007 actual expenses and the 2008 budget.  

There will be full mulching in 2008. 

Ray mentioned that he had asked Gordie about insurance in the event he is injured while doing our gutter cleaning.  Gordie indicated that he has only life insurance but would be willing to sign a waiver holding GNHA or the homeowner harmless should anything happen.  Joe will attempt to find a homeowner who is an attorney  to draw up such a  waiver if that is enforceable.

The $11,000 verbal estimate (from Sundial Landscaping) for narrowing the East Glencoe Circle (for example, installing limestone and river rock) has been used as the basis for the 2008 budget.  Other written bids will be sought before a vendor is selected.
There is little interest among homeowners for tree replanting.  However, interest in cleaning up the neighborhood ponds is high.  The Glencairn Association meets in March and will discuss.  They have bids out for several different kinds of services.

The February 2008 audit will take place February 12 at the Verderber residence.  The Turoczys are the senior auditors this year, and Woodman/Wendling will be the junior auditor(s).

George indicated that he had been notified that the Gordon home has been donated to the Cleveland Clinic.  (There is no record of a title transfer on the Summit County records as of this writing.)
Marachino is building the two newest units on West Glencoe.

The next Trustees meeting is on April 21, 2008 at 6:00 p.m. at the Gates residence.

Jim mentioned that he no longer sees a need for him to be a part of the Board.  At the next election (in 2009) he would be agreeable to not being a candidate.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Pam Fisher

